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The Permanent Council held a special meeting on November 30, 2012, to receive the report of the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities (CISC) on applications from civil society organizations to participate in the meetings of the Permanent Council to be held on December 7, 2012 as part of the second phase of Work Plan for implementation of resolution AG/RES. 2761 (XLII-O/12), "Follow-up of the recommendations of the Report of the Special Working Group to Reflect on the Workings of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights with a View to Strengthening the Inter-American Human Rights System." 

The meeting was chaired by the Permanent Representative of Mexico, Ambassador Joel Hernández García. It began at 10:48 a.m.


The Permanent Council Chair recalled that at the meeting held on November 28, 2012, it was decided to instruct the CISC to review applications from civil society organizations that had indicated their wish to participate in the meetings that would be held on December 7, 2012 as part of the second stage of the work plan for implementation of resolution AG/RES. 2761 (XLII-O/12).


Ambassador Hernández noted that the CISC had fulfilled its mandate and, with respect to the conclusions and recommendations agreed on, the corresponding reports would be submitted.


According to the Chair of the CISC, Ambassador Andrés González, Permanent Representative of Colombia, the CISC had analyzed not only of the applications received from civil society organizations but as also those received from users of the inter-American human rights system and other stakeholders.  The CISC then submitted two reports – one contained in document CP/CISC-653/12, on civil society organizations; and the other, contained in document CP/CISC-654/12, on System users and other stakeholders.


Based on the reports submitted by the CISC:

1. The Permanent Council took note of the reports and recommendations submitted on the application by civil society organizations and by two users of the inter-American human rights system, contained in documents CP/CISC-653/12 and CP/CISC-654/12, respectively.
2. The Permanent Council approved the list of twenty-four (24) civil society organizations not registered in the OAS Register, which were identified in document CP/CISC-653/12 to participate in the meetings that will be held on December 7, 2012 as part of the second stage of the work plan adopted for implementation of General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 2761 (XLII-O/12).

3. Based on the provisions of AG/RES. 2761 (XLII-O/12) as well as on the Work Plan adopted for implementing the mandates contained therein, the Permanent Council extended an invitation to: i) Canal Capital, of Colombia; and ii) Mr. Adán Guillermo López, of Honduras, users of the inter-American human rights system, to participate in the meetings to be held on December 7, 2012 as part of the activities of the second phase of the aforementioned Work Plan.

4. The Permanent Council decided not to include in the meetings scheduled for December 7, 2012 those civil society organizations referred to in Section C of CP/doc.4809/12 corr. 1, as those organizations did not hand in the proper documents on time and so the CISC could not consider their applications. 
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The verbatim statements and comments are in the Minutes of the meeting, document CP/ACTA-1878/12.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:06 a.m.
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